Good morning

Thank you for your enquiry regarding traffic concerns on Main Street, Billinge, and your request for a mobile speed warning sign and bollards. Please accept our apologies for the delay in responding—this section has been experiencing a high volume of service requests.

Bollards are generally not installed as they can pose challenges for individuals who are blind or partially sighted, present trip hazards for pedestrians, and obstruct access for those using pushchairs or wheelchairs. Additionally, they represent a maintenance burden for the Council, often requiring replacement when damaged.

Mobile speed warning signs are not routinely installed across the Borough, as regular drivers tend to become desensitised to their presence over time. They also present ongoing maintenance and funding challenges.

I appreciate you taking the time to raise your concerns and assure you that traffic safety remains a priority for the Council.  I would encourage residents to report instances of speeding to the local neighbourhood policing team, who can arrange targeted enforcement where appropriate.  Traffic data and collision records are reviewed by St Helens Council to identify locations where engineering measures may be justified.  Your observations will be added to our records and considered as part of this process when resources allow.

Kind Regards

Paula Feeney
Engineer - Traffic

